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 GGGRRRAAAPPPEEEVVVIIINNNEEE   
Capel-le-Ferne   Village   Newsletter 
NOVEMBER 2022 - ISSUE NO: 320 

 

Please check with organisation direct 

to clarify events and meetings. 

“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

If you know details of your event please let Editor 

know so organisations avoid booking same date 

4th November 

Firework Display at Primary School 

8th November (page 8) 

WI - speaker “Eve’s-Stained Glass” 

11th November 

REMEMBRANCE EVENT 

Memorial Plinth, Lancaster Avenue 

12th November - 10 am (page 8) 

W I - Coffee morning,  

St Radigund’s Church  

12th November – 6.30pm for 7pm start  

Youth Club Quiz Evening - All welcome. 

26th November 

Quiz Evening – Proceeds for Samaritans 

27th November – 8am to 12noon (page 2) 

Village Hall Indoor Boot Fair  

10th December – (page 3) 

Christmas Fair 

13th December - 7 pm (page 8) 

W I - Christmas meeting,  

St Radigund’s Church  

February  

Village Hall Indoor Boot Fair 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR OUR VILLAGE 
Parish Councillors are holding some drop-in sessions to display the 

Local Plan for Capel-le-Ferne. Come and discuss and seek help with 

your submission statements to send to Dover District Council. The 

sessions will be held at the Village Hall (small room) on the 

following dates and times.  More details on Pages 11-14. 

 
> Thursday, 10th November, 6pm - 8pm 

> Saturday, 19th November, 2pm - 4pm 

> Tuesday, 22nd November,  

   10am - 12noon (Farmers' Market). 
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Last month I mentioned the Annual General Meeting 

(AGM), which under our Constitution, the committee are 

obliged to hold annually.  This year the AGM is on the 

28 November, starting at 7pm.  All Capel residents are 

invited. During the meeting we discuss both the Annual 

Report and the Annual Accounts.  The latter is audited 

by an independent accountant before going to the AGM.  

Once these have been agreed by the AGM these 

documents are then uploaded onto the Charity 

Commission website.  Also, at the AGM we nominate 

trustees to be elected to the committee.  If any Capel-le-

Ferne resident wishes to be considered for election, then 

please contact Sally on eures1994@yahoo.com or 

077304 75838.  The same applies for those wishing to 

nominate anyone. Closing date for nominations or 

proposals is the 21 November. Trustees are required to 

attend the monthly meeting which normally lasts about 

an hour and a half.  Other than that, how much time they 

wish to contribute is down to them.  We do need more 

trustees as, at the moment, if more than two people are 

away due to holiday or sickness, we struggle to achieve a 

quorum.   

On a more positive note, we are looking forward to our 

indoor boot sale on 27 November.  We are already 

taking names for the stalls, but if anyone is interested in 

having their own table, then please contact Sally 

(07730475838) or Sue (07939 095880).  Refreshments 

are also available.  There will be another in February 

date yet to be determined. There is also a Christmas 

Fayre on Saturday, December 10, from 10am until 2pm, 

with craft and food stalls.  And don’t forget the Youth 

Club quiz on the 12 November with a 7pm start. We are 

also planning our Christmas carol concert for December 

– more details to be given out next month. 

We will be undertaking a four-room decoration at the 

hall including, the hall corridor and the small hall, 

between now and Christmas. We will be working round 

those using the hall but, we do ask for your consideration 

when confronted by workmen with paint brushes!  

If anyone wants to talk to any trustee about anything to 

do with the hall, you can find most of us at the Farmers’ 

Market on a Tuesday.  See you there. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 CAPEL-LE-FERNE VILLAGE HALL 

providing services to the local community 

http://www.capelvillagehall.com     

REGISTERED CHARITY No.281786 

Something to celebrate?     Want to hold a party? 

Need to organise a meeting or training session? 

Want to start a teatime chat group or a new sports club? 

Licenced for most things (except hypnosis and boxing) 

including sale of alcohol, PRS, raffles. 

To view the hall, or make a booking contact  

the letting secretary Sue Leaning on 07939 095880 

Email preferred: fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 RECYCLING - INSIDE THE HALL 
Boxes are provided for: 

Used Stamps for Donkey Sanctuary and 

McMillan Cancer.  Bottle Tops are also being 

collected again.   Please place the above in the 

relevant boxes.  A big thank you to everyone who 
puts their used stamps in the box in the Village 

Hall.  Please carry on for these good causes. 

 

100+ Club OCTOBER Winners: 

Congratulations to the winners. 

1st   Janet Curtis 

2nd   Caroline Bunting 

3rd   Sylvia Ovenden. 

Thank you to all who have supported  

the 100+ Club this year. 

It is never too late to participate. 

Take care and stay safe. 

Contact Caroline Bunting 

c.bunting@btconnect.com 

mailto:eures1994@yahoo.com
http://www.capelvillagehall.com/
mailto:fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:c.bunting@btconnect.com
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE FARMERS MARKET 

Community event run by and for the community.     

Every Tuesday 10 am to 12.00 noon. 
Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, Folkestone CT18 7LX 

Visit us on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/groups/Capelfarmersmarket/ 
The Farmers’ Market now consists of: 

Rotherwood Butchers from Dover, Bread/Cakes from Farthingloe Farm, also selling 

fresh free-range eggs.  Fruit and Vegetables from a farm between Canterbury and Ashford. 

A lot of the produce is organic!   

Cheese stall on 1st Tuesday of month. Craft, Jam and Plant stalls 

Over 700 books (novels) at the Hall. 

It’s the village “library”! All donated and, generates over £500 a year via the honesty box. 

The library is open on a Tuesday during the Farmers Market.  

We can’t accept book donations at other times of the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Capelfarmersmarket/
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CHURCH SERVICES, NOVEMBER 2022  

Date Alkham Capel Hougham 

Sunday 6th     

3rd Sunday before Advent 

Evensong 

4.30 pm 

Eucharist  

9:30 am 

Worshipping 

Together   11.00 am 

Saturday 12th  

Fun, fellowship and food – 

please let Pam (01303 489006) 

or Brian (01303 243784) know 

if you plan to come. 

 

 
(St Radigund’s)  

3.00 – 5.00 pm 

 

Sunday 13th  

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 

 

Remembrance Service 

10.15 am 

Remembrance Service 

10.15 am 

Remembrance Service 

10.15 am 

Sunday 20th     

CHRIST THE KING 

Worshipping 

Together   11.00 am 

Evensong 

6.00 pm 

Eucharist  

9:30 am 

Sunday 27th    

ADVENT SUNDAY 

 United Parish Eucharist  

10.00 am 

 

There is now a Eucharist at St Radigund’s, Capel at 11.00 on Thursday mornings. 

Visit us online at: www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk 

and on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/BeneficeofACH 

From the vicarage 
I find that packing a bag and heading off with my Senior Railcard to somewhere with a cathedral, pleasant 

walks, and interesting things to see is a good way of recharging my batteries – though, I’ve learned that there’s 

really no such thing as being off duty. 

I recently headed for Bristol, which indeed does have a cathedral, pleasant walks, and interesting things to see. 

But while there I took the bus through the Mendip Hills to Wells - England’s smallest city – and then on to 

Glastonbury, with its associations with King Arthur and Joseph of Arimathea, its ruined abbey, sacred thorn, and 

famous Tor – which yes, I did manage to climb. 

My trusty smartphone led me to the bus stop, and I arrived with twenty minutes to wait. Along with a woman 

with her shopping and mums with children and pushchairs, a middle-aged man in a shabby grey suit sat chain-

smoking and clutching a can.   

He thought he knew me from somewhere. I wasn’t local, I told him, but from Kent. At once I found myself 

discussing St Augustine, King Ethelbert, and Queen Bertha – he had, he said, studied History at university. 

When he learned that I planned to visit Wells he told me that he had once been a chorister at Wells Cathedral. He 

had known a well-known Church of England cleric - a good priest, he said, but probably bound for Hell. 

How was I to respond? Let’s hope not, I replied. I simply listened as he shared his thoughts on churches and 

psychiatric units. Then the bus arrived. Enjoy Wells, he said, smiling. 

Later, in Wells Cathedral, I prayed and lit a candle for my new friend. And yes, it’s true - there’s no such thing 

as being off duty… Brian 

 

PLEASE NOTE … ST RADIGUND’S CHURCH IS AVAILABLE FOR LETTING PURPOSES 

∙ Rates £10 per hour (Negotiable for block bookings, local residents). 

∙ PA/Sound system available    ∙ WiFi available.  

Booking Policy available from 

Audrey Goaten, 32 Albany Road, Capel-le-Ferne.  CT18 7LA. Tel: 01303 244735.   

Email: tryke@audrey47.plus.com 

 

 

http://www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/BeneficeofACH/
mailto:tryke@audrey47.plus.com
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Do you have short term or temporary mobility 

challenges? 

Maybe from an accident, recent surgery,  

or just aches and pains? 

CC GOOD NEIGHBOURS  

has a range of mobility aids  

that could assist you. 

To include: 

➢ A light weight wheel chair 🦽‍ 🦽‍ 

➢ A banana board to assist getting from 

wheelchair to car seat. 

➢ Mobility walker with an integral seat. 

➢ Light weight, 3 wheels, walking frame. 

➢ Aluminium walking sticks with adjustable 

height. 

➢ Swivel seat pad for use in a car. 
These are all available for use, free of charge, on a 

temporary loan basis. 

 If any of these aids would be a benefit for you or 

someone in your family, please contact 

Jan Milliken on 257003, or Neil Perrin on 243645. 

 GOOD NEIGHBOURS 

FREE SOCIAL COFFEE MORNING 

Brought to you by Capel Cares 

 
 

Fantastic turn out for October,  

thanks to all who came, 

and it was really good to welcome  

some 1st time attendees. 

The transition into the large hall went 

seamlessly, AND you could have a 

conversation!! 

The next GOOD NEIGHBOURS SOCIAL 

COFFEE MORNING with complimentary 

tea, coffee or hot chocolate and biscuits 

will be held on FRIDAY, 4th November,  

usual time of 10.00am-12.00noon. 

Remember we now run a raffle,  

so come with your fingers crossed. 

                                                 
All are welcome. 

Need transport? Contact Jan on 257003. 

LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING 

YOU ON THE 4th November. 

We’ll be there, will you? 

 

NOTE FOR YOUR DIARY 

2nd December, for our  

pre-Christmas dinner coffee morning. 
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CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
Preachers for November  

6th    Pam Barr 

13th    Rev Ruddle 

20th     Richard Blackwell 

27th    Pam Barr 

Preachers for December 

4th    Pam Barr 

11th      Pam Barr 

18th     Richard Blackwell 

Christmas day      Pam Barr 

Messy Church for the older person  

- worship, craft and tea  

Alternate Thursday afternoons 2.30pm to 4pm 
3 Nov;     17 Nov;    1 Dec;   15 Dec. 

All Welcome 

For details of Preachers or if there are queries regarding 

these details, please call 01303 489006 - Pam Barr 

Please! A reminder that the public are requested not to 

park in front of the gates on Sunday mornings as this is 

a disabled access. 

 

The Riverside Centre  

in Dover 

(Formerly Age Concern) 

   Website: www.riversidedover.org.uk  

I am the manager of 

The Riverside Centre in Dover (formerly Age 

Concern). 

We deliver from our centre for the residents of 

Dover and surrounding villages. 

We are a registered charity (1143453) and are 

letting the residents of Capel-le -Ferne know 

what we do and the services that we offer such 

as meal deliveries, chiropody, information & 

advise. 

I look forward to hearing from you.   

Kind regards, Maggie Paterson, Centre Manager 

The Riverside Centre, Maison Dieu Gardens, 

Dover, Kent, CT16 1RL 

Tel: 01304 207268. Email:  

centremanager@riversidedover.org.uk 

 

GRAPEVINE ADVERTISING from 1st April 2022 
This space could be advertising your commercial /business 

venture or, non-village organisation event. 

 

Size 9cm x 3.5cm     £15.00               

Size 9cm x 7cm        £22.00 

Size 9cm x 13cm       £30.00.   

Size 20cm x 13cm - £40.00 (½ page) 

 
For further details contact  

Parish Clerk at 39 Victoria Road,  

or Tel: 01303 259564. Email: 

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

 

                                                 

https://www.riversidedover.org.uk/
mailto:centremanager@riversidedover.org.uk
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
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Our Sunday talks series continues with a presentation 
by John Harris from the Commonwealth War Graves 

Commission on Sunday 20 November. 
CWGC honours and cares for the men and women of 
the Commonwealth who died in the first and second 

world wars, ensuring they will never be forgotten. 
Funded by six member governments, its work began 

more than a century ago building cemeteries at 23,000 
locations all over the world. 

Today, over a century after it first began, the work 
continues through staff, supporters and volunteers 
who preserve the unique cultural, horticultural and 
architectural heritage and ensure that the stories of 

those who died are told. 

Book by calling 01303 249292 or emailing 
enquiries@battleofbritainmemorial.org 

Sunday 20 November at 2.30pm  
(lasts for approx. one hour) 

Battle of Britain Memorial, Capel-le-Ferne,  
Pricing: 

Friend of the Few – Hurricane level: Free entry 
Friend of the Few – Spitfire level: £5 

Guest of Friend of the Few: £6 (max one per friend) 
Non-members: £12 

 

  

The Trust has launched a fantastic new 

exclusive experience - and is advertising it 

widely thanks to a partnership with the 

nationally renowned Virgin Experience Days. 

The experience provides two visitors with a 

personal, access-all-areas guided tour of the site, 

a visit to The Scramble Experience and a 

fantastic cream tea in the Cockpit Cafe - all for 

the bargain price of just £60 for two. You can 

also purchase directly from our website  : 

http://ow.ly/sOz650GNVgB 

*********** 

Tucked away atop the famous White Cliffs of 

Dover, the Memorial Trust offers a private and 

exclusive setting for meetings and executive 

away days. 

Professional meeting and conference rooms 

offer businesses the ideal setting for remote 

teams to gather for briefing sessions. 

Scheduling your next business meeting in a 

ready to go professional meeting room offers 

many benefits. Find out about our business 

facilities here : http://ow.ly/n4st50JwaSC 

Plenty of parking 

Audio-visual equipment and Wi-Fi 

Light refreshments 
VIDEO LINK 

https://fb.watch/dSGHwIXTF8/ 

 

 

 

 

Remembering the Few - at the National 

Memorial to the Few 
The support that we have received from you all is something that we 

will always be so grateful for. It is your support and donations that 

help us continue our work to remember ‘the Few’ in these difficult 

times. 

If you wish to make a donation to the Memorial Trust, please click here 

for more details : http://ow.ly/EkKh50DboEb  

 

We understand that not everyone is financially able to donate, but 

there are plenty of other ways that you can help. Following us on social 

media and leaving us a lovely Facebook, Google or TripAdvisor review 

will help the Memorial Trust no end!  

Leave a TripAdvisor review here : http://ow.ly/qXU850DboEd 

Leave a Google review here : http://ow.ly/Czku50DboEc  

Leave a Facebook review here : http://ow.ly/o4tO50DboEa 

 

 
Home to the National Memorial to the Few and The Scramble 

New Dover Road (B2011), Capel-le-Ferne,  

CT18 7JJ. Tel: No: 01303 249292 

https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/ 
Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew 

 

 

A classic cream tea, what more 

could you want? The Cockpit 

Café is the perfect place to stop 

for an afternoon snack or lunch  

We have a great selection of hot 

and cold drinks, cream teas, 

sandwiches and hot snacks. 

Why not pop in?  

We’d love to see you.   

Open every day between  

10am and 5pm 
 

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100064423134659&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVJNyoIynrutVOB1fffaOiTxocl5VIgb_uIajR8cWFSM7ik54BGQLcMOrNzGdthmdgdNxvZYSq1xXJ6XDmSG4A3tgJgtkzaxIabhBuAuLNhfuo4E52vTVlW-hCMxx6SgIQ_-GcpfTXAYTePIrO4N78crajK2D8sEpJ3oFhz1NK5TnIFxaOBzQRqFC8hpFMOsqGPSKp6vKUKfAFeNiiGSjwDZFXMSZ2O5VX4z-zAAxxwLYGG1CESs9MtHLPgOHPFobb__NA-2GBtBU5IATPx-_M0&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100064423134659&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVJNyoIynrutVOB1fffaOiTxocl5VIgb_uIajR8cWFSM7ik54BGQLcMOrNzGdthmdgdNxvZYSq1xXJ6XDmSG4A3tgJgtkzaxIabhBuAuLNhfuo4E52vTVlW-hCMxx6SgIQ_-GcpfTXAYTePIrO4N78crajK2D8sEpJ3oFhz1NK5TnIFxaOBzQRqFC8hpFMOsqGPSKp6vKUKfAFeNiiGSjwDZFXMSZ2O5VX4z-zAAxxwLYGG1CESs9MtHLPgOHPFobb__NA-2GBtBU5IATPx-_M0&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/virginexperiencedays/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXvyVZ4cA1ShLB0NYv_Xa2PL-xcmiWpu9QfkUENFrMJdjQmAm7jgBmwf5UflSEpfDCPB9y06PNYn0srqVUBdgSFHhE61biqQhK4ou0fGB_SVyL1E0aq3GwVd6NUfKNXxxCcrOpKsp2MplIGWpCIi3XJ&__tn__=kK-R
http://ow.ly/sOz650GNVgB?fbclid=IwAR2tvfL1FKPN-nSKvSojMlh6QZvetB1cHOLr69mJiokRBVhf10zm7o4xX28
http://ow.ly/n4st50JwaSC?fbclid=IwAR0XYKSzN1ENpyBNCXC7mklXfmahOJGD87TC_5Ih88gFowvLlfDtfxAWczQ
https://fb.watch/dSGHwIXTF8/
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUbCJh379v5CWsSi60leFCLRMO7LzKhEVzeYaeBhfDoaC0UNORCwQ6HEZ7uvyd8ipMfAvfpOT8XrZo7IgX3sPeHt1n2eP1Rvv2o9biNv4Tha6WwphGzn6Db1Gif_gf3Fv7XInc-eiQWfFhtFB2H52kNybPNo7FAZ8luruD1KZAFXqketEdNG2VlmbF3gYztwu0R6NFUL0d1tSHJXyKlqagwdJOWV1RxjljIqYINSKnP2g&__tn__=-UC%2CP-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUbCJh379v5CWsSi60leFCLRMO7LzKhEVzeYaeBhfDoaC0UNORCwQ6HEZ7uvyd8ipMfAvfpOT8XrZo7IgX3sPeHt1n2eP1Rvv2o9biNv4Tha6WwphGzn6Db1Gif_gf3Fv7XInc-eiQWfFhtFB2H52kNybPNo7FAZ8luruD1KZAFXqketEdNG2VlmbF3gYztwu0R6NFUL0d1tSHJXyKlqagwdJOWV1RxjljIqYINSKnP2g&__tn__=-UC%2CP-y-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FEkKh50DboEb%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1lU8RW5fGFSS-UDs489Dq9KqQfxpg_QETkYGBQU3CDZwKpk4rSD2XN1HU&h=AT0dWr2iqCATRzwrO41yzfCBZayEyH20ZvxXY2VbzRp43dtIlo6zELfnxVgyXDxQ_0QKUANXBnvIu74tptsi0ftxmq8H7zHBo8Q90MflQAMXiujFzWjmMHvQMi8ZLQZTjg&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FqXU850DboEd%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1ErEXUyk9NthsXEDHLRqZRII8niqwZv8O-wC7EaTkFY_ks3gJI7PH-ZvI&h=AT2wevdH0BqN4514EUesDN_Jx6JZP0Br3LC5bPQdI9w8f7EfmBUTfgPOh3PAEujrGtdpeqjFKzHhec9q2o6AOVQAzIqLjvm3KKIO0qry7KncMHM9JnpNOUuMvdF-0QC10Q&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FCzku50DboEc%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1ubqwLmr1uxk2OYMzh_XuWsKLIkoOfFCMGiqn0qY8K1lMeYfD56IIrMcE&h=AT1YIUMgvJi9XyviZYrXGc7jEBtUi5yLEs62CVLwdwQWsIVC5aDZoMikEz61zp0GvRa3_T5G74e6U1DNRPBot8MB__VltAWO4owaxyevbp8BHD3Fa75Uo6Ie5QgeD20Wjg&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
http://ow.ly/o4tO50DboEa?fbclid=IwAR0Jr0iSldM_30V2FjohdkA8Vdj9WQmhsRykZLDuo7XzxSe9bTS3Z5PBAEM
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE EVENING WI
 

 

Members were welcomed for our October Meeting. Our 

President Jan was on Holiday and our Vice Chair was 

ill and therefore, Caroline took the meeting. Jerusalem 

was sung and Glynis M was thanked for the table 

flowers. This was followed by our speaker Mr Frank 

Pyke, who gave us a very engaging and informative talk 

on Smuggling and Contraband along Sandgate and the 

South Coast and Romney Marsh, during the C1700 to 

late C1800.  There was wine, brandy, spirits and of 

course tea.  

He explained that goods were smuggled because the 

Kings and Governments of the time, put high taxes on 

the goods to supplement the wars of the time and to 

combat the reduction of smuggling, they reduced to 

taxes on luxury goods so in the end, it was not 

counterproductive for the smugglers. 

He went on to say that smuggling still goes onto today 

as we know, but, in other forms. Pam gave the Vote of 

Thanks. 

We then had Refreshments followed by usual business 

and members were reminded that on Saturday 15th 

October, BINGO which is open to all at the Village 

Hall 7pm.  Tuesday, 18th October Temple Ewell Group 

meeting will be held in the afternoon. 

  

Wednesday, 19th October Capel, Home Economics will 

be holding an Auction, St Radigunds Church, 2.30pm.  

And on November 12th there is a fundraising Coffee 

Morning at St Radigund’s Church, 10.am to 12.00pm, 

everyone welcome. We usually have some members 

time, and this month was no exception.  It was decided 

to have an informal chat amongst ourselves and 

everyone to exchange energy and cost of living tips that 

they may have. 

Competition of a Seaside Postcard was won by Jean, 

with Jenny second & Karen third.  

After the raffle, ladies were thanked for attending & 

wished a safe journey home. It had been a very 

enjoyable and relaxing evening.  

Next month the meeting is on Tuesday 8th November, 

Capel-le-Ferne Small Village Hall at 7pm. The speaker 

will be Eve Muggeridge giving a Demo on Stain Glass.  

The competition will be a ‘Bird of any Medium’.  We 

would love some new members to join, we have sub-

groups, interesting speakers, friendships & fun, so do 

please get in touch with Caroline 07885 406433 or Jan 

07521317343, we look forward to meeting you.  

 

November Tuesday, 8th  
Village Hall, 7 pm 

Eve’s-Stained 
Glass 

December Tuesday, 13th   
St Radigund’s 
Church, 7pm 

Christmas 
Meeting 

January 2023 Tuesday 08th, 
Village Hall, 7 pm 

Ninja Cookery, 
demo by Debbie 

February 2023 Tuesday,13th   
Village Hall, 7 pm 

Social, with fish & 
chips 

 

UKRAINE SUPPORT UPDATE 
 

 

 

 

We currently have two active host families in the village.  

A couple are living in a bungalow on Old Dover Road, and another guest is resident in Elizabeth Drive. 

A mum and two young daughters arrived in the village to stay on New Dover Road, unfortunately their 

(unknown) plan was to locate near Dagenham to be with family. Despite every effort to provide support 

and welcome them into the village, they have now relocated there.  

Our thanks go to everyone who provided support. 

We had another guest arrive to stay with hosts in Cauldham Lane. Regrettably this was an unsuccessful 

match of cultural and personality differences and the guest has now moved to Ilford to be near her son. 

We wish them all well. 

Philippa and Marilyn are both regulars at the Farmers Market, raising funds in support of Ukrainian 

refugees. While these funds are not yet allocated, it is anticipated that when the guests move on  

from their hosts, the funds could be used to support them in creating a new home etc. 

Please continue with your generous support. 
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Pro Services – Paul Relf Optimum Services 

4 Queen’s Lea, West Hougham, CT15 7BJ. 

Tel: 01304 214166.  Mobile: 07787 910961 

paulrelf@hotmail.co.uk 

Garden & Property Maintenance Services 

& Handyman -  

No job too small  

Fencing, Decking, Pointing, Brick-work repair, 

Carpentry, Guttering, Diamond hole drilling,  

Pressure washing, Decorating, Kitchen fitting,  

Worktop fitting, Shed repair, Concreting, Etc.,  

PLEASE ENQUIRE FOR ANY 

JOBS NOT LISTED 

 

JACQUI 
SALON and  

MOBILE HAIRDRESSING 

Reasonable Prices 

CALL 01303 250655 or 07968 967057 

For an appointment 

PERMS AND SETS AVAILABLE IF REQUIRED 

 

mailto:paulrelf@hotmail.co.uk
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH COUNCIL 
  

Summary of some items discussed  

at meeting Tuesday, 18th October 2022 

 
Requests from public and Other Feedback: Items 

raised, discussed by Councillors under related entries.  

➢ None received. 

      Planning:   

 Dover District Council’s Land Allocation Local Plan 

Consultation started 21st October.  Deadline for 

comments to DDC - 9th December.  Dates for drop-in 

sessions at Village Hall arranged and other 

information – see page 11 - 14. 

All other planning applications and comments available 

to view on Dover District Council website: 

https://www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx 
➢ Planning>Applications>View-Applications>Decisions 

Neighbourhood Watch:  

➢ New PCSO appointed, but not yet met by 

Councillors. 

➢ Community Warden, Jan, continues her excellent 

advice and assistance with help in our village, if 

needed, with thanks from us all. 

Playing Field and Equipment: 

➢ Entrapment issue on skate-park gate, as noted on 

RoSPA annual report, being addressed.   

➢ Green Canopy replacement saplings due November 

– planting to be arranged when arrive. 

➢ Use of Playing Field next year for a weekend 

discussed and considered not viable. 

Traffic Management and Highways:  

➢ TAP – Report from District Ward Councillor 

presented to Councillors for information. 

➢ Highway Improvement Plan (HIP) – Virtual 

meeting held with Kent Highways and Councillors.  

Discussion on all three (3) priorities submitted went 

well.  Updated action plan will be published when 

received. 

Pubic Rights of Way:  

➢ Green Lane (bridleway ER252) responsibility, from 

Old Dover Road to New Dover Road.  According to 

Land Registry Check appears to have no owner.  

This issue to be discussed further with KCC Public 

Rights of Way Officer for East Kent. 

➢ Overgrown vegetation of footpath in Satmar being 

investigated further. 

Speed Watch: All results of sessions are available on 

Parish Council Website.  More volunteers required to 

join our Team to help educate all drivers in our Village 

(more details page 11). 

Events: Remembrance Day and King’s Coronation to 

be organised by nominated working parties.  Further 

details will be published and follow accordingly. 

Resilience Plan: Continues to be a work in progress. 

Capel Cares: Details of next meetings on page 5.   

Monthly morning coffee meetings successful in the 

large hall. 

Ukraine: See report on page 8.  

Grapevine Newsletter/social media: Thanks were 

expressed to all volunteers who delivered the Queen’s 

Photo Booklet, especially the Kent Police Cadets for 

filling in at locations where needed.  A donation for the 

Cadets, of £25, was proposed and agreed by all 

members. 

Village Hall: Full report on Page 2.   

Training/workshops/seminars: Members circulated 

with available courses. 

Matters Concerning the Parish: 

➢ Faded or missing highway signs (bends in road) at 

location of Old Dover Road/Winehouse Lane, 

reported for replacement.  

➢ New waste bin installed in Albany Road adjacent to 

Public Right of Way to Old Dover Road. 
 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON 

TUESDAY, 15TH NOVEMBER 2022, FROM 7.30PM. 

MINUTES/DECISIONS/AGENDAS ARE AVAILABLE 

ON THE PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE:  

https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/ 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS OPEN TO PUBLIC.  

IF YOU WISH TO ATTEND AND ADDRESS THE 

COUNCILLORS, PLEASE INFORM CLERK. 

Further information on any of the above  

or to contact Parish Council, please write to Parish Clerk,  

39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne or Tel: 01303 259564.   

Email:  clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

 

 Please like and join our Facebook Page for continuous  

up-to-date daily information and notifications. 

https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil/ 

If you know someone that does not do Facebook, but would 

welcome receiving email updates and notifications relating 

to the Village, between the Grapevine Newsletters, please 

email clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

so, they can be added to Parish Council email database. 

Is there an issue you wish to discuss with your 

Parish Council?  A Councillor and the Parish Clerk  

will be available on Tuesday, 15th November 2022 

10am to 12:00noon at The Farmers’ Market  

in Room adjacent to Entrance,  

Capel-le-Ferne Village Hall,  

Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7LX 
 

PLEASE NOTE – THERE WILL BE NO 

PARISH COUNCIL SURGERY OR MEETING 

DURING DECEMBER 

https://www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx
https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
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DOVER DISTRICT LOCAL PLAN REVIEW REGULATION 19 SUBMISSION 
Dover District Council Regulation 19 Submission version of its Local Plan  

is now open for consultation. 

This consultation on the Regulation 19 Submission version of the Local Plan  

is open form the 21st October 2022 and we need to receive your comment  

no later than 5pm on the 9th December 2022. 

You can view and comment on the Regulation 19 Submission document on the link below 

https://dover-consult.objective.co.uk/kse/event/37116 

Please ensure you read the Guidance Note on Legal compliance, soundness and  

the Duty to Co-Operate prior to making a comment. 

We are also consulting on the following supporting / evidence base documents: 

The Sustainability Appraisal of the Reg 19 Local Plan 

Habitats Regulation Assessment of the Reg 19 Local Plan 

Infrastructure Delivery Plan (IDP) 2022 

Full details of how to make representations can be found in the  

Statement of Representation Procedure. 

If you have any questions or have any issues accessing the Regulation 19 Submission version of 

the Local Plan online, or have any questions, please telephone the Local Plan team  

on 01304 872244 – between the hours of 14:00-16:00 Monday, Wednesday and Friday for 

assistance or email localplan@dover.gov.uk.  

If you require assistance with an accessible format of the Local Plan (such as large print or 

audio format), please contact the Planning Policy Team using the above number. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DOVER DISTRICT LOCAL PLAN REVIEW REGULATION 19 SUBMISSION ...  

HAVE YOUR SAY !!!! 
Parish Councillors are holding drop-in sessions to display the Local Plan for Capel-le-Ferne.  

Come and discuss and seek help with your submission statement to Dover District Council.  

The sessions will be held at the Village Hall (small room)  

on the following dates and times. 

> Thursday, 10th November, 6pm - 8pm 

> Saturday, 19th November, 2pm - 4pm 

> Tuesday, 22nd November, 10am - 12noon (Farmers' Market). 
 

OTHER DOVER DISTRICT COUNCIL PUBLIC EXHIBITION EVENTS - PAGE 14

https://dover-consult.objective.co.uk/kse/event/37116?fbclid=IwAR2yrTBlThugPhGrB7ASSYpHnxVeO5ywm3KclmP4AcbwTEFeJNe1k399GCQ
mailto:localplan@dover.gov.uk
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Have Your Say. 
Please use the following information in conjunction with the map overleaf. 

• CAP006 Land to the east of Great Cauldham Farm, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LZ (Green) 

     Number of units: - 70 dwellings. Suitable. 

• CAP011 Land known as the former Archway Filling Station, New Dover Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7JD (Green)  

     Number of units: - 10 dwellings. Potentially Suitable Brownfield site. 

• CAP013 Land at Cauldham Lane, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7HG (Green) 

Number of units: - 5 dwellings. Suitable. 

• CAP009 Longships, Cauldham Lane, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7HG (Green). This plot has now gained planning permission and does not 

need to be considered. 

Have Your Say.  To Dover District Council. 

It is important that you send your views on the 3 plots above to Dover District Council using the following link  

https://dover-consult.objective.co.uk/kse/event/37116     or by post to the following address:  

Dover District Council, Council Offices, White Cliffs Business Park Whitfield Dover CT16 3PJ.    Email: LocalPlan@Dover.gov.uk 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

To Capel Parish Council. 

Please also send your views on the 4 plots above to Capel Parish Council using the following link clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com or 

using the form below and/or overleaf/separate sheet, sending it to the following address: Parish Clerk, 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne, 

CT18 7LT. 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Please write your views here stating the plot number and then detach. Thank you. 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

https://dover-consult.objective.co.uk/kse/event/37116
mailto:LocalPlan@Dover.gov.uk
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
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More Neighbourhood Watch/Kent Police Information on Parish Council Facebook Page   

BE AWARE and STAY ALERT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
    

   

For advice and to report issues to KCC Trading 

Standards contact:  

Citizens Advice consumer helpline  on 0808 223 1133 

Consumer Advice scams action line  on 0808 250 5050 

Monday to Friday from 9am to 5pm. 

 
REPORT SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY  

Call 999 if: 

* a serious offence is in progress or has just     

   been committed. 

* someone is in immediate danger or harm. 

* property is in danger of being damaged. 

* a serious disruption to the public is likely. 

Call 101 for non-emergency enquiries. 

Or online 

https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/ 

THE POLICE COMMUNITY SUPPORT OFFICER 

and KENT COUNTY COUNCIL COMMUNITY 

WARDEN REQUEST … PLEASE! 

Before any action or intervention can be taken to deal 

with anti-social behaviour and perpetrator, or a 

suspicious incident, it must be reported officially to 

Kent Police Online 

https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/ or 

via telephone 101. 

THE POLICE/PCSO CANNOT TAKE ACTION IN 

RESPONSE TO FACEBOOK POSTS OR EMAILS. 

Please, if you have been or are subjected to anti-social 

behaviour or an incident, or know of someone who 

has, however small it may seem,  

REPORT IT OFFICIALLY! 

Remember you can report non-urgent crime to us 

24/7 via our website. www.kent.police.uk/ro/report 

 

We have had further reports of Kent residents being scammed by 

Provisional Driving Licence application fraud. 

When applying for a driving licence, always complete the application 

on the GOV.UK website: https://bit.ly/3BbD8W3,  

it should only cost £34  

Report scams to Action Fraud on 0300 123 2040, or get free scams 

advice from Citizens Advice on 0808 223 1133. 

 
Licensed scrap metal collectors operating within Dover District are now being 

issued with plates to display on the rear of their vehicles, as part of a scheme 

introduced by DDC. This identifies that the vehicle is authorised to collect scrap 

metal in the Dover District.  

Residents and businesses should ensure that they only use a licensed collector to 

remove any scrap metal. Those operating without a licence are committing 

criminal offences. For further details, please see the DDC website or contact our 

Licensing Team. https://www.dover.gov.uk/.../Oth.../Scrap-Metal-Dealers.aspx 

 
A resident in Kent received an email claiming to be from Driving and Vehicle Standards 

Agency or Driver and Vehicle Licensing Agency. The email stated your vehicle is no 

longer taxed due to a debit card transaction being refused - and contained a hyperlink for 

you to click to renew your vehicle tax. This is a SCAM  Do not click on any links. 

If you receive any unexpected emails from DVLA or DVSA, use great caution. Check if 

your car is taxed by going to https://bit.ly/3EuJ4fN. Do not respond to any unexpected 

emails - they will almost certainly be criminals trying to con you. 

Forward scam emails to report@phishing.gov.uk. You can also get free scams advice 

from Citizens Advice on 0808 223 1133. 

 

https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/get-more-help/if-you-need-more-help-about-a-consumer-issue/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/get-more-help/if-you-need-more-help-about-a-consumer-issue/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kent.police.uk%2Fcontact%2Faf%2Fcontact-us%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1gfBBBSqINWaNsM5lCAVYuLyhMT-98H2FvX5AypRG1Dew9DNFLcY1USoo&h=AT2WvFB5DrWdphl-HRGqGJZh-BWpPZ5y6okg3oJAdDZHf-xCYw8iZPANdcU7KyYajEs8qoaO8pTJVgGC3JhDLA3al_zF3Fev_V3oEuuQINAlULTi_gveScqCTRl2s0AmMA&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1YUmrjaQ3sEqU-6mTyL4ytcON7quu4PYSjOwlmEeSCEDcXcs7yT7tE_nDbjw9vRaSjSeyGzqfKSAtjkvhlw4nrdTWZIOckq2pzwQP-RfHIhL2FFeU-G91_2GnH58ke99wSHwOl96G8yzZH3fx8YD5kcLmA4QcVT7Zekup9H4GN2cLmePucmTbcgI7OL84
https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/?fbclid=IwAR0sPobLNtHTwAfd12N1kb4ewlKkRrvOaJoHhf_A34AAD56Do2gW9teKSfk
http://www.kent.police.uk/ro/report?fbclid=IwAR2xeGm3A0enu2iQgy7TXeiiHA8_3T7428CYJVGHYmEasy0Ps0MQtL5L-xk
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2FGOV.UK%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2dAMtDdjg4n2MWj5EZhpQ9Kl3GaLuAxER3RiudTTlhMiOpOTWisLTAabY&h=AT0EMOqoYWkkHFZ8EFvF3NSj55IOsQ7gTNCFbYrW2B9hiODsmVbyQG6bfAK4-8XiBxJrgQtZsD-lvqBvcmqWACHiNAQT_lP9Aj0tdRj0Wu87NQ37kgt6BontarAgcR2BxJ2iaay_TiSkfqVT4w&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0ibZFlMTIM9OppRxOfMl_87IUk5HQZP1BG2eS3-Bi3vB6-HPi1OFSO0OWGlRfSpBboE_oV3TRKbJLgUTEblcFmln5_cpbIoulxN2ICPAN1jubzvy25Qb9GtKAOxj4YThBkw1vOkF23_Oa4bqHPuJoMEI8M_wvu_99SuHEiSGfuvjzxIIFVwuvLgkScTN9S34BUzp7QYXwt8giLUpdVfXTIhzj6R-fC6TFfpDnIBoS2fYg6emrAiPmtVjkcRsY8mRsCHoHOvSZcE35-ilz0Hd8
https://bit.ly/3BbD8W3?fbclid=IwAR0xER52wotvL8-23SA4hMomsm3aSHqFLlWUsFxWwxPlmG3G4J-87YW32bo
https://www.facebook.com/actionfraud/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVSX48OuxvnY4p0QzhuJwHHqF9EGAYv_i9l4_HdrQSpG1yeD96iCpON7PgZWklcZfhmX1jKxE06fW4klTF6N7jNtBo-wVd6ognG8EKCpClUJisvARbnZJsMzbRH45a2L4K3Yyhft3WhIXO8F4wJ_QXpXGoidE_wBXDvP-6FmhqPLrzcqt5TACbJYrqfbF-wztIrLHGpyhvZV-V2xm-cm_XwUF3bMKuy-8J6fxTVC9hhrYCkxGL8YlPc3OyTweWDh-k&__tn__=kK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/CitizensAdvice?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVSX48OuxvnY4p0QzhuJwHHqF9EGAYv_i9l4_HdrQSpG1yeD96iCpON7PgZWklcZfhmX1jKxE06fW4klTF6N7jNtBo-wVd6ognG8EKCpClUJisvARbnZJsMzbRH45a2L4K3Yyhft3WhIXO8F4wJ_QXpXGoidE_wBXDvP-6FmhqPLrzcqt5TACbJYrqfbF-wztIrLHGpyhvZV-V2xm-cm_XwUF3bMKuy-8J6fxTVC9hhrYCkxGL8YlPc3OyTweWDh-k&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dover.gov.uk%2FBusiness%2FLicensing%2FOther-Licences%2FScrap-Metal-Dealers.aspx%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR39q_XMKYXx1o8cFA7r7sI_nxMXhW1JIyspAng2vdaRAaYCLsVBCGDzdVQ&h=AT00SSv2ZkkB1Udi0Ui3c7Vkc4KFRlRpOZBavoMsbMBibgceOGZxU4jsXVMfx-viAlY8-5lHs1ih1YQ_YYP2f28IdRCHQmm-naBxKHCzCEssx7LvThyYGP6Uw-C1uKhmfQp9M9heGoUJ6ZZ2yQ&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0mYWV8dxpyhDzYUEFg1IyTypoPtvVIyOTVKG23SjTaKmvUBshYPuSOIH0WRzCQR6i6G1aw0GWnxEbT7AuQHzOwJWWDWVlRWhubgamDIl3OPQVfCS16U2NKh7QJAEi5wXeLlk0I1l8rCTTEoBDJfkYH4_SWHpJGNdkWmClaHjp3G4xQ5fkkSoK2hqh7rR3UH7aZqgf9uF3OaphctzuSXnZNARQFLSp-MOsmwFB7JWN1q213AnNVN5sAZV27eLwbC6bQ_pd7X7zg04EYTrRTuKM
https://www.facebook.com/dvlagovuk?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUXvXrKl6Q4aFF9GNJa_bmSx8vfljEXmz-NU8KzmqjhuWq4RkooNI8tplF-ure44dN46yt9aF7SGNmNlXQnzfIKGgJWjwWWXiR49cwAkx0Jcuqm2Da4eskXfDiia6n7eebD7_HeuNj-5yCzqoYEavb-ELrwNw-enEtSnoM_wJZifWKUKL_DamTGK8-1lcx1of3rU_GvYMg8ZFzqz7-RfTq0YkTsZM37asxJSsYgFhJ_romFyKg-p7k-G1-p7HDlvkE&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F3EuJ4fN%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1hUZRsiXWfJKSaxs9XEizpHNKCTtroVStZgNebeveZKWBmr55SChrGbAM&h=AT2sMSKnrE073wB5wvhwPaaDl8edccCkgCNpPkjY_R_4FZ7BtE3D3CApRMM9C6ghlPB_H_UrI2pysG9KdnWXcuYsdEbVwfltyYZ5Wgngf8h-a0SYIy3qsoZRY0YXtg2LNi0_LdtHXAuHjJ0rVA&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT37uNF8fkD9460CCnZi1c47NugY_8Ixe_XW6OPeB0xovlkkOmY9oGgqshiqY4nI_6d-HY3szyUGpL0xhCjkBbrJV4CwULhYjfz2C41ss64jNd8O9L5rXa1PHmJ3eTPcwil74dgiCeJ4TC4FI3GYwUWcHBA6M6A_OypukTKw5GAmqCSz3H9afrPKz43octkM2v2hRdw01YdAhsvTNeXcbwfH3hQPlLd-w7xk7D0ZC2Rp47xqkcsTRTVsjKn1fTMb2NXgy_-yNXkgckwcaCFA2S8
https://www.facebook.com/CitizensAdvice?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUXvXrKl6Q4aFF9GNJa_bmSx8vfljEXmz-NU8KzmqjhuWq4RkooNI8tplF-ure44dN46yt9aF7SGNmNlXQnzfIKGgJWjwWWXiR49cwAkx0Jcuqm2Da4eskXfDiia6n7eebD7_HeuNj-5yCzqoYEavb-ELrwNw-enEtSnoM_wJZifWKUKL_DamTGK8-1lcx1of3rU_GvYMg8ZFzqz7-RfTq0YkTsZM37asxJSsYgFhJ_romFyKg-p7k-G1-p7HDlvkE&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
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More Neighbourhood Watch/Kent Police Information on Parish Council Facebook Page   

BE AWARE and STAY ALERT 

 

Kent residents are being targeted by a variation of WhatsApp Family 

Emergency scam. They will claim their phone has run out of battery or is 

broken and are texting from another phone. The scammers will then ask for 

payment towards a new phone. 

This is a SCAM  

This scam is becoming more realistic as they impersonate family members. 

If you receive this text, think twice before replying. Report scam texts to 

7726 and then delete. 

 

#ALERT  Courier Fraudsters targeting residents in Tenterden. 

Kent Police have reported courier fraudsters targeting residents, pretending to be a Police 

Officer. They claimed they arrested someone in possession of their bank card and asked the 

resident to co-operate with the investigation by withdrawing money which will then be 

collected by a courier. 

Unsuspecting victims hand over the money with the promise that the money will be 

reimbursed later - however there is no further contact and the money is never seen again. 

Watch out! The Police will never ask you to withdraw cash to hand over to a courier. If you 

get a call like this, call the Police on 101 or dial 999 if they are due to come to your house.  

You can also get free scams advice from Citizens Advice on 0808 223 1133.   

 

#ScamAlert An electricity scam is targeting Kent residents, pretending to be from 

Government. They will send a link for you to claim credit towards your electricity bill 

and will ask you questions about your electricity and details on your bank card. 

However, you are later contacted by fraudsters pretending to be your bank and they 

will claim there is fraud on your account.  This is a SCAM  Be wary of your bank 

calling you and telling you there is suspicious activity on your account. If you receive 

a call like this - Stop, hang up and call 159 to speak directly with your bank. 

Report scams to Action Fraud on 0300 123 2040 or call Citizens Advice for free scams 

advice on 0808 223 1133. Due to the Cost Of Living Crisis, scams are targeting more 

residents.  

MESSAGE FROM KENT POLICE -  Lock your car 

• Close the windows and sunroof and lock your vehicle when you leave it. 

• Use an alarm, immobiliser or steering lock if possible. 

• Take all valuables with you when you leave your vehicle – thieves know 

where to look. 

• Remove portable sat navs and clean suction marks from your 

windscreen or dashboard. 

• Don’t leave tools or equipment in vehicles overnight. 

• Park in a garage, in view from your home, or in a busy well-lit area 

where possible. 

Remember fireworks can hurt and frighten 

people and animals 

• It is safer to go to an organised display 

• Always supervise children around fireworks 

and never give sparklers to a child under 5 

• If you are an adult and still want to buy your 

own fireworks only buy those marked BS 

7114:1988 from a reputable retailer. 

• If is an offence to: 

• sell adult fireworks to anyone under 18 

• have fireworks meant for a professional 

display 

• let off fireworks after 11pm and before 7am, 

except on Bonfire Night (allowed up until 

midnight), New Year’s Eve, Diwali and the 

Chinese New Year (all allowed up until 

1am). 

• You can also be fined up to £5,000 and 

imprisoned for up to 6 months for selling or 

using fireworks illegally.  You could also get 

an on-the-spot fine of £90 

 

https://www.facebook.com/kentpolice?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWvZzR9Bm9QCDfTvxonoUcsi8I-ew29tDneu7Da5y1iQo2yHeo4MBtmlgCMyw5pUhLFZBsvA7hEH3oGLJzLCIfwaqb6tc55daFG2UTRbbZ_jFyHuuBe-rJoA2Wboy7VM0WvB5qfi7tFd2mYSLarVnZ3-y2td650iID1Ki3nQcZ3dbYS5fxCF3owyjoZRk75rx4IK6WBS4cu7LeRUfH8_-1JtR3nM9drxkPPpKURpvReSULE9FN0YvdBPw2XWPEz_DQ&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/CitizensAdvice?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWvZzR9Bm9QCDfTvxonoUcsi8I-ew29tDneu7Da5y1iQo2yHeo4MBtmlgCMyw5pUhLFZBsvA7hEH3oGLJzLCIfwaqb6tc55daFG2UTRbbZ_jFyHuuBe-rJoA2Wboy7VM0WvB5qfi7tFd2mYSLarVnZ3-y2td650iID1Ki3nQcZ3dbYS5fxCF3owyjoZRk75rx4IK6WBS4cu7LeRUfH8_-1JtR3nM9drxkPPpKURpvReSULE9FN0YvdBPw2XWPEz_DQ&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/actionfraud/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVAz0_sfw0Y4rIkXmeXRFnjmERmIUEs0tkeHUUjt6qMANnMuX7Rnxl8C7NtK8v_cltMLUZqT_D5EB9WfNyMN9vCsR2fDFbJYCoAGPDpKKzpdB_5II8q5-72OBZcHtZKVTR7hsmMS4tMKVEEqrF7v8SArsvkTHE_48CGbH7JHGdLK6OKJqQzQ9RS-4ityIn4bW2_eQP13YjilnzfFZpeE_VrSf5C0XYE0dpUCwHl50Dda8X9TkR0LyU0NpHOO_hTVS8&__tn__=kK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/CitizensAdvice?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVAz0_sfw0Y4rIkXmeXRFnjmERmIUEs0tkeHUUjt6qMANnMuX7Rnxl8C7NtK8v_cltMLUZqT_D5EB9WfNyMN9vCsR2fDFbJYCoAGPDpKKzpdB_5II8q5-72OBZcHtZKVTR7hsmMS4tMKVEEqrF7v8SArsvkTHE_48CGbH7JHGdLK6OKJqQzQ9RS-4ityIn4bW2_eQP13YjilnzfFZpeE_VrSf5C0XYE0dpUCwHl50Dda8X9TkR0LyU0NpHOO_hTVS8&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
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KENT COUNTY COUNCIL - TRY ANGLE 

AWARDS 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CLICK LINK 

https://www.kent.gov.uk/edu.../young-people/try-
angle-awards 

The Try Angle Awards recognise the 

outstanding efforts and achievements of 

young people and groups who really try their 

best whether at school, work, college, in 

business or in their wider community across 

Kent. 

Nominations are accepted for all young people 

in Kent, aged 11 to 18 or 11 to 25 with 

special educational needs (SEN). 

The deadline to nominate a young person or 

group is 7 January 2023, we look forward to 

receiving your nominations! 

 
 

https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/young-people/try-angle-awards?fbclid=IwAR0MP3kDm8eedMvSFB7ZF8JaVQPaeV3pFfuGLLExRb4WNgbDIe-RqrQZxOY
https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/young-people/try-angle-awards?fbclid=IwAR0MP3kDm8eedMvSFB7ZF8JaVQPaeV3pFfuGLLExRb4WNgbDIe-RqrQZxOY
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• Windows 

• Carpets 

• Gutter clearing/repairing 

• Fascias and lastics 

• Commercial & Domestic 

• Offices 

• Jet washing     
    patios/decking 

 

Please call or email to book  

or for a quote: 
 

Landline: 01303 778257 
Mobile: 0777 584 8809 

Email:  
smartcleaning1313@gmail.com 

 

 
 
 

 

 

mailto:smartcleaning1313@gmail.com
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE YOUTH CLUB 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  Desperately Seeking Leaders   

 

We are urgently seeking new leaders for our Beaver Scout Colony to keep the group running in 2023.  The 

colony currently consists of 20 children aged from 6 to 8 years and needs new leaders to be able to keep it 

running next year. 

We love to get the children thinking, stuck into activities, building confidence and learning skills for life.  

Everyone benefits hugely from the adventures, fun and friendships they experience in scouting. It can help 

develop social skills and independence, gives access to some amazing and memorable opportunities and they 

get to earn badges and rewards along the way. 

The group’s hut is located on the edge of Reinden Woods giving a fantastic outdoor space to explore and 

enjoy the outdoors come sun, wind, rain or shine. 

Without support and new leaders, we will struggle to keep the Beaver colony running in 2023 and may 

ultimately have to close the pack.  This will be a huge loss to the group, the kids currently attending and those 

that would love the opportunity to join in the future. 

If you think you can help, please contact Michelle at michelle.smale@hotmail.co.uk asap so we can help you 

to help us keep the pack running. 
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Details and all session results are available on Parish Council Website 

LINK Speed Watch - Capel-le-Ferne Parish Council (capellefernepc.org.uk) 

 

 

 

Would you like to help protect our residents from speeding vehicles?     Could you spare 1 – 2 hours a week? 

If so, we would love you to join our enthusiastic Speed Watch Team. 

Community Speed Watch is an educational scheme to help people reduce speeding traffic though our village. 

The scheme enables volunteers to work within our village to raise awareness of the dangers of speeding and to 

help control the problem locally. 

If you are interested and would like to talk to someone about becoming a team member,  

contact the Parish Clerk on 01303 259564,  Email: clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

Or JOIN OUR TEAM BY FOLLOWING THE ONLINE PROCEDURE BELOW 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We still have 20mph and 40mph, A4 stickers, to display on your wheelie bins, etc. 

Capel Short Mat Bowls News (CSMBC) 
Contacts 

Wendy (Chairperson) ………….259120  

Ros……….…….255862                  Rachel…… 07853 193935 

 

We’d like to welcome back our club players who play outdoors through the summer, it’s good to see you all again. 

Club Competitions 

Drawn pairs will be played on Sunday 6th Nov.                Nominated pairs to be played on Sunday 4th Dec. 

All members are encouraged to enter into these ‘in house’ competitions. Remember, you’ve got to ‘in it to win it’. 

(And it’s great fun).  Good luck to all entrants. 

Shepway League News 

Our 1st match of the season has been played in the Shepway league. 

At home to the Hawkinge Spitfires, result: - 

Pairs game, lost by 2 points. (Hawkinge +2). Triples game, won by 4 points. (Capel + 4). 

Matches through November and early December are: 

3rd Nov, away, Dymchurch Marshians.           15th Nov, home, New Romney Balmoral. 

29th Nov, home, New Romney Windsor.          6th Dec, home, Newchurch Harriers. 

East Kent League News 

Matches through November and early December are: - 

10th Nov, home, Boughton.       17th Nov, away, Boughton.       8th Dec, home, Swalecliffe. 
 

Anyone in the village wishing to try the sport of short mat bowls  

please contact any member to arrange some free trial games, ALL are welcome. 

https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/speed-watch/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com


21 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



22 
 

Interesting speakers, a friendly quiz, and occasional visits to stately homes  

and their gardens.  

Visitors and new members are always welcome. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jean Tanton – 01303 255982 

Or Gardeners’ Society Chairman and Show Secretary, Brian Castle.  

You can contact Brian on 01303 259105 or 07598 371984 

Royal Marsden Cancer Research Jumble Sale 
 

This is a short note to say thank you to everyone involved in the recent jumble sale in aid of 

The Royal Marsden Hospital cancer research fund. Thank you to everyone who donated 

items to us, gave donations, and those who helped set up, sort and serve. It goes without 

saying, a huge thank you to those who turned up and spent their money with us. 
 

We raised £1,032.85 which will be sent off to The Marsden where they will continue their 

fantastic research work, keeping us world leaders in the battle against cancer. 
 

Please put 1st. April in your diaries for our next sale, and perhaps start putting things to 

one side that we might be able to sell.  

We shall look forward to seeing you the other side of Christmas. 

Many thanks for your support once again 
 

The Organisers 
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USEFUL CONTACTS INCLUDING  

ACTIVITIES & CLUBS  

CONTACT NAMES TELEPHONE  

NUMBER 

Police Community Safety Officer VACANCY Kent Police 101 

Community Warden  Jan Henry 07811271303  Email: 

jan.henry@kent.gov.uk  

Parish Council Chair Philippa Seager 01303 245254 

Parish Council Clerk Maureen Leppard 01303 259564  Email: 

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

Dover District Ward Councillor Martin Hibbert Cllr-Martin.Hibbert@dover.gov.uk 

Village Hall 

Webmaster/Chairperson 
Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Committee Lettings   Sue Leaning 

(email preferred) 

07939 095880  Email: 

fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

Village Hall Farmers’ Market  Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Committee 

Treasurer 

Sarah Leonard  sarahbridgeland74@hotmail.co.uk 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Roy Mann 07725943261 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Jerry Watson 07811987254 

Village Hall Committee Trustee 

100+ Club/Vice Chairperson 

Caroline Bunting Email: c.bunting@btconnect.com 

07885 406433 

Bridge Club Bob Jones 01233 756362 

Brownies Register on website https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-

we-do/brownies-7-10/ 

Capel Baptist Church Pam Barr 01303 489006 

Capel Cares and Ukraine Janet Milliken 01303 257003 

Capel Walkers Neil Perrin 01303 243645 

Divas Dance Rebecca Uden 01303 893650 

Fit Friends – Pilates Francesca Bushnell 07984466819 

Gardeners Association Vanessa Cook 

Jean Tanton 

01303 256106 

01303 255982 

Household Bill Savers Phil & Karoline Taylor 01303 246887 

Judo Colin Carrott 01303 211594 / 07917131571 

Remote Control Car Club Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Short Mat Bowls Ros Chandler 01303 255862 

St Radigunds Church Rev Brian Williams 01303 243784 

St Radigunds Church Events John Oliver 01303 251403 

St Radigunds Church Bookings Audrey Goaten 01303 244735 

St Radigunds Players and Choir Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Tai Chi Anna 01304 205405 

Twinning Association Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Ukraine “Homes and Help” Janet Milliken 01303 257003 

Welcome to Village Letter Jackie Watson 01303 258865 

WI  Caroline Bunting 07885 406433 

Youth Club Simon Withey 07860803767 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

WILDLIFE FACEBOOK 

PAGE - SEARCH   

Capel-Le-Ferne Wildlife 

 AND JOIN OTHER 

RESIDENTS DISCUSSING 

ALL THE WILDLIFE  

IN OUR VILLAGE 

 

SIGHTLOSS GROUP: 

The Folkestone Macular Society 

Support Group meets on the last 

Friday each month from 10:30am 

to noon at  

The View Hotel, 30-32 Clifton Rd, 

Folkestone CT20 2EF.  

All welcome. Meeting other 

people with macular disease helps 

you understand your condition, 

share information about 

treatments and stay independent. 

For more information call 

Margaret on 01303 226 877 or 

email:  help@macularsociety.org 

 

 

 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative 

writing?   

Now's your chance to put pen to 

paper and write short stories, 

poetry, or even that book you've 

been meaning to write.   

Our informal group meets every 

month in Folkestone. It's free to 

join, so why not come along  

and give it a go? 

Contact Graham on 01303 470229 

or 07722 560702. 

 

KNIT & NATTER, 

REECE ADAMS HOUSE, 

CAULDHAM CLOSE 
EVERY THURSDAY, 

2pm - 4pm. 

Everyone Welcome! 

For more  

information contact  

Maggie 01303 245046. 

Food Waste & Rubbish 

Thursdays 

10th and 24th November 
 
 

Food Waste and 

Recycling – Thursdays, 

3rd and 17th November 
  
 

Garden Waste  

 Fridays 

4th and 18th November 
 

 

 

mailto:jan.henry@kent.gov.uk
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
mailto:Cllr-Martin.Hibbert@dover.gov.uk
mailto:fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:sarahbridgeland74@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:c.bunting@btconnect.com
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/brownies-7-10/
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/brownies-7-10/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
mailto:help@macularsociety.org
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CAPEL VEHICLE SERVICES 
All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT’s & repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries Supplied & Fitted 

Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

Friendly efficient service 

Call John Horne 01303 255894 
Local free collection and delivery available if required 

 

 

 
 

NO JANUARY ISSUE       Items for December 2022 issue to be with  

Maureen Leppard (Editor) at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT,  

(Tel: 01303 259564) or Email: clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com  

by 6pm, Sunday, 13th November 2022.          

PLEASE NOTE IT IS EDITOR’S DECISION ON FINAL CONTENT 

 

 

 

 

G B Haworth 
   

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates Capel - 244206 

  
 

  
 

 

FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

         
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
http://www.fittingcreations.com/
mailto:info@fittingcreations.com

